East Head Coastal Issues Advisory Group Meeting

West Wittering Football Pavilion

17th February 2016
MINUTES

	Present:
Apologies:
	Dominic Henly (DH)

James Crespi (JC)

Keith Martin (KM)

Jayne Field (JF) 

Stella Hadley (SH)

Lisa Trownson (LT)
Richard Craven (RC) 

Richard Shrubb (RS) 
Patrick Byrne (PB)
Uwe Dornbusch (UD) 
Mark Wardle (MW)
	Chichester District Council (CDC)

West Wittering Estates (WWE) 

West Wittering Parish Council (WWPC)

Natural England (NE)

Cakeham Manor Estate (CME)
National Trust (NT)
Chichester Harbour Conservancy (CHC)
F.G. Woodger Trust (FGWT) 
West Wittering Estates (WWE) 
Environment Agency (EA) 
National Trust (NT)

	

	

	Item
	
	Action

	1

	Site Visit to The Hinge 09.30
	

	2

	Review of previous minutes

SH to circulate Cakeham study to the group.
Minutes agreed as correct
	

	3

	Update on Staff / attendance to the group
CDC – David Lowsley has now retired, only DH will attend the group in the future
NE – No change, JF to attend

NT – LT has returned, at least one of either LT or MW will attend

WWPC – KM or David Sadler will attend, David employed during the week so his attendance may be limited.

CME – no change, SH to attend

FGWT – no change, RS to attend

CHC – RC will attend and may bring Richard Austin
WWE – Steve Hammet has stepped down and is replaced by Patrick Byrne, Marcus Irwin Brown leaves the estate in April and is replaced by James Crespi, JC & PB to attend.

It was agreed that WWE will take over minute taking from CDC due to the reduction in persons attending to 1. 


	

	4
	Minutes from the last meeting 19th November 2016, were approved as a good record.
	

	5
	Dominic Henly asked if everyone felt that now the work was completed, should the group be disbanded.  Universally, it was felt it was important that the group remained in its present state as it had an important role to play in informing the public of progress as the natural realignment process was underway.  So it was agreed to continue for the near future with probably 3 or 4 meetings a year.


	

	6
	James Crespi reported to the meeting on the building of the bund.  2,500 tonnes of material had been moved from East head to build the bund, a certain amount of minor adjustments were made from the original plan, to marry it in with the existing landscape and allow safe passage for pedestrians.   The project had gone well, with good Health and Safety management in place and it was completed one day ahead of schedule.   The Chairman Dominic Henly commented that the project had been well managed and well executed.   Dominic Henly had e mailed some photographs of the area before the works, not everyone had received them so he agreed to resend them.                                     
	DH

	7
	The Group discussed the continuing Management and it was agreed-

1. The trigger points were to be circulated to all by e mail, and they would be reviewed at the next meeting, to see if any alterations are needed as the natural process takes its course.
2.  WWE will assess what needs to be done in the interest of making things safe, but would seek Jayne Field of Natural England, authority prior to doing any works. It was agreed that if Jayne could not be reached and the works were a matter of imminent public safety WWE could undertake them on their own volition. 
3.  WWE management plan – James Crespi agreed that WWE will monitor and manage natural degradation of the breastwork/groynes. WWE will regularly inspect the area in question, should any work be required to make safe, WWE will contact Natural England for consent ( as mentioned above this may be done retrospectively if immediate action is required ). JC also mentioned that only failed parts of the structure will be removed thus adhering to the Adaptive Management process. Photographic records will be kept of all work undertaken.
4. WWE confirmed that it would fund works that cover the need to make safe but it would not fund planned repairs and renewals.  This would be the responsibility of CDC.
5. Gabions were discussed and WWE said it would do its best to make these safe as they deteriorated, but they would not remove them.  If they needed removing or replacing this would be undertaken by CDC.
6. CDC would continue with its management of the Groynes and their repair or adjustment. CDC would look at and consider what special action is needed on Groyne C22.
7. Lisa Trownson of the National Trust would take regular photos from fixed locations to record change.  This may include the use of a drone to take occasional overhead views.
8. Keith Martin asked, and it was agreed that special attention and monitoring should take place of the hinge and activity North of C24, so that early action could be taken to prevent any breach at the hinge.  It was suggested that this watch brief should come under Uwe Dornbusch of the Environment Agency.

	

	8
	All agreed it was important to keep the public informed and it was agreed that WWE would put up at its own cost two signs at the site informing the public of what was happening especially as part of the beach would be closed off from time to time in the interest of public safety.  James Crespi and Lisa Trownson are to prepare the draft for the signs and will circulate the group for comments before they are put up.   


	JC

LT

	9


	It was agreed that the annual subscription paid by group members of £350 would continue to be paid for another year, CDC will send out invoices in the next ten days
	

	10
	A.O.B. – 

Lisa Trownson was to seek possible funding for an educational animated film to show the change aspects of East head.  It was consider to be a very positive idea to help the public understand the unique nature and history of east head.    
Stella Hadley asked if more marram grass could be planted around the new bund.  Lisa Trownson does have some plants that can be transferred from East head, and she was going to work with James Crespi to see if these could be planted using volunteers probably from the Friends of Chichester harbour.   






	LT

LT and JC

	
	Date of Next Meeting

18th May 2016 09.30 (The Hinge)
	


